
Feb. 28, 2023

Principal’s Report to SAC

1. Current student enrollment: 85 students 
2. Staffing: 

a. Currently have a full teaching staff with five long-term subs.
b. Still Vacant: Cook’s Helper and paraprofessional positions

3. Winter MAP and WIDA testing have been completed. Grades 3-8 have all 
shown positive growth in reading, which is a focus area this year. 

4. Staff have completed district training for state testing, and site training has 
been scheduled for March 15th. 

5. Site inservice March 11th will be used to provide further professional 
development in the areas of crisis prevention and fetal alcohol syndrome 
disorders. 

6. Ongoing professional development in restorative practices has been 
scheduled throughout second semester. 

7. Weekly positive behavior incentives have been successful and will continue 
throughout second semester. 

8. Basketball teams are traveling to Regionals Wednesday, March 1st. We have 
three additional students attending Prom. 

9. Emergency Response Coordinator Jimmy Capps was on site with a team from 
ICAS and FEMA. The group collaborated with the school and community 
leaders to develop an emergency response and evacuation plan. The team 
also shared information about the WEBEOC early warning system and 
started signing community members up for the system. The team will 
continue to collaborate with the school and community to further develop and 
implement the plans which have been started. 

10.At the SAC’s request, pre-school hours will be extended for the 2023-2024 
school year. This aligns with the district’s goal of increasing literacy and 
Inupiaq language proficiency. 

11.CTE Director Ronnie Hawley was on site for three days working with our 
CTE teacher to help re-establish the shop program. This semester we have 
five shop classes for secondary students. 

Submitted by Principal Cindy Granatir


